LOONEY, LOONEY & CHADWELL, PLLC
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
THE LAWYERS BUILDING
156 RECTOR AVENUE
P.0. BOX 1250
CROSSVILLE, TENNESSEE 38557

TELEPHONE (931) 484-7569

JOE M LOONEY FACSIMILE (931) 484-4488 THOMAS E. LOONEY
(Email jmlooney@looneychadwell.com) OF COUNSEL
KENNETH M. CHADWELL (Email telooney@looneychadwell.com)
(Email kmchadwell@looneychadwell.
acwell.com) October 3, 2012

Mr. Bruce Wyatt, City Manager
City of Crossville

99 Municipal Avenue
Crossville. Tennessee 38555

Re:  Contract $120-01: WWTP Improvements — Phase 11 — UV

Dear Mr. Watt:

Based upon your request and that of the City Clerk that I review the bid
recommendation submitted by GRW Engineers, Inc., (“GRW™), for the project referenced above, we
have reviewed the bid recommendation letter of GRW dated September 26, 2012 along with the
spreadsheet of bid results attached thereto as well as the letter of J.S. Haren Company dated
September 24. 2012. Based upon the letter of withdrawal by J.S. Haren Company, dated September
24, 2012. we concur with the recommendations of GRW in its letter of September 26, 2012. Of
course, we give no opinion whatsoever with regard to the bid specifications, project parameters and
specifications. and the relative abilities of any of the bidders including Southern Constructors, Inc.
Should you have any questions, do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely,

LOONEY, LOONEY & CHADWELL, PLLC

e o o

enneth M. Chadwell
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